Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
DRMP, Inc.
NOTICE OF CORRECTION – The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.

DATE AND TIMES: Thursday, June 7, 2012, Open House: 5:00 p.m. – 7:00 p.m.; Presentations: 6:00 p.m.

PLACE: Riverbend Community Church, 2080 W. Granada Boulevard, Ormond Beach, FL 32174

GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: Financial Management No. 428947-1-22-01.

Project Description: State Road (SR) 40 Project Development and Environment (PD&E) Study.

The PD&E Study involves the evaluation of roadway concepts to address widening SR 40 from four-lanes to six-lanes. The project limits are from Breakaway Trail to Williamson Boulevard, a distance of approximately two miles. This section of SR 40 is located within portions of the City of Daytona Beach, City of Ormond Beach and unincorporated Volusia County. The meeting is being conducted to present and explain project alternatives, explain the study process, seek public and agencies input, and provide interested persons an opportunity to get involved in the study. Persons desiring to submit written statements in place of or in addition to oral statements may do so at the meeting or by sending them to Mr. John R. Freeman, Jr., 225 E. Robinson Street, Suite 450, Orlando, FL 32801 or by e-mail: jfreeman@kittelson.com.

A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: A flyer will be distributed at the meeting.

Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Mr. John R. Freeman, Jr., Study Team Project Manager, (407)373-1103, by e-mail: jfreeman@kittelson.com. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).

If any person decides to appeal any decision made by the Board with respect to any matter considered at this meeting or hearing, he/she will need to ensure that a verbatim record of the proceeding is made, which record includes the testimony and evidence from which the appeal is to be issued.

For more information, you may contact: Either Mary McGhee, FDOT, Project Manager, (386)943-5063 or e-mail: Mary.McGhee@dpt.state.fl.us AND/OR Mr. John R. Freeman, Jr. at the phone number above.
